
HB 1429 -- TAX CREDIT HOMELESS SHELTER DONATION (Muntzel)

COMMITTEE OF ORIGIN: Standing Committee on Ways and Means

Beginning January 1, 2019, this bill authorizes a tax credit equal
to 50% of a taxpayer's contribution to a homeless shelter. The
amount of the credit claimed cannot exceed $50,000 per year. The
credit is nonrefundable, cannot be assigned, transferred, or sold,
but can be carried forward four years. With the exception of any
credit carried over, to claim a tax credit, the total value of
contributions to qualified organizations during the taxable year
must be over $100. The cumulative amount of tax credits cannot
exceed $2.5 million per tax year. The credits will be issued in
the order contributions are received.

The Director of the Department of Social Services will determine
which organizations are qualified and establish a procedure for
taxpayers to determine which organizations are qualified and how
the credits are apportioned. Each homeless shelter must provide
relevant information to the Director of the Department of Revenue
including who made a contribution and the amount of such
contribution. If the director determines contributions to homeless
shelters haven't increased by at least 5% in the three years of
2019 to 2021 as compared to the three year period of 2015 to 2017,
no tax credits will be offered for homeless shelter donations.

The provisions of this bill will expire December 31 six years after
the effective date.

This bill is the same as HB 55 (2017).


